TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 2, 2017
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on February 2, 2017.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Joe Palmeri, Chris Macek, Eric Lucentini, John Taylor
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Michael Parry
Guests: Mike Skalski, John Wheeler
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.
Mike Skalski said he would soon be submitting an application for a Special Permit for self-storage units and bulk storage. He said the driveway he planned to use was the right of way for the power company, but it was located on his property, so he saw no need for power company permission to use the access. He said he had been granted a curb cut by the state.
John, seconded by Chris, made a motion to approve the August 4 hearing minutes for Landau and Lewes.

Voting in favor: Joe, Noah, Chris, Eric, John


Opposed: None


Abstention: None
Noah, seconded by Eric, made a motion to approve the September 1 meeting minutes.


Voting in favor: Noah, Joe, Chris, Eric

Opposed: None


Abstention: John

Noah, seconded by Chris, made a motion to approve the September 1 hearing minutes for Miner.

Voting in favor: Noah, Joe, Eric, Chris

Opposed: None


Abstention: John

Eric, seconded by Chris, made a motion to approve the October 6 meeting minutes.


Voting in favor: Noah, Joe, Eric, Chris

Opposed: None


Abstention: John


It was noted that there had been no meetings in November or December; therefore there were no minutes for those months.

Chris, seconded by Eric, made a motion to approve the January 5 meeting minutes.

Voting in favor: Noah, Joe, Eric, Chris, John

Opposed: None


Abstention: None
Mail
Flyer announcing the Citizen Planner Training Collaborative Spring Conference

Request for FY18 budget from Town Administrator

Email from Joe regarding questions for Town Counsel

John Wheeler, Chair of the Planning Board, discussed parking bylaws, with the Board. Joe questioned whether there was a parking problem in the village or not, noting that the ZBA already has the ability to waive parking requirements. John Wheeler said it was the consensus of the Planning Board that their previous proposed change to the bylaws (with no requirements for addressing parking) went too far. The latest version of the proposed bylaw change is requiring that parking be addressed but gives reasons for granting waivers. Board members said that it seemed like there were always places to park, but those places were not necessarily convenient. John Taylor pointed out that with each waiver parking gets more crowded. Board members felt there should be parking requirements, but agreed that they liked being able to use discretion on whether to waive those requirements. It was noted that the ZBA tends not to waive the requirements entirely, but to just reduce the amount of parking required. It was suggested that perhaps the requirements for the Village Commercial zone could eliminate parking for businesses, but still require it for residences. Perhaps new construction could provide guaranteed off-site parking or perhaps residents could pay a fee to park in public areas. A problem with allowing the ZBA to use discretion when deciding on parking is that it opens the way for complaints and/or appeals. The Board liked the idea of the Planning Board providing parking criteria in the bylaws, which would have to be approved by the voters. More discussion followed on specific wording changes to the proposed bylaw.
At 9:30 p.m. Noah moved that the meeting be adjourned. John seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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